 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1TWIG HOCKEY ASSOCIATION MEETING

February 15, 2009

TWIG TOWN HALL

7:00 PM

MEETING MEETING

Attendees: , Pam Johnson (Secretary), Jessy Greer (Tournament Director), Mick Zupetz (President), Jodi Kehtel (Concession Director), Pat Tracey (Treasurer), Tom Haller (Rink Director), Brenda Shouts (Fund Raising Director)

Absent: John Aase (Maintenance Director), Dan Couture (Equipment Director), Jim Kehtel (Rink Director)

1.  Review of January Minutes

-Jodi Kehtel motioned to approve January’s minutes. J. Greer seconded. Motion carried.

2.  Treasurer Report

-P. Tracey reported prior to the meeting that we are about $3,000.00 ahead of last year at this time, excluding the late season payment to Proctor for ice rental of $2,200.00 which was paid in March, 2008. We still have not received and invoice from PAHA for the pre-season ice rental, but he assumes it would be similar. 


-Last year’s deposits for Twig Days are as follows: dance-$,1405.00, jersey sales-$661.00, pancake breakfast-$661.00, concession-??. This year’s deposits reported by B. Shouts and Jodi Kehtel are: dance-$1,720.00, jersey sales-$363.00, pancake breakfast-$751.00, concession-$659.00.


-P. Tracey reported the following account balances: Savings $13,642.87, Checking $5,027.87, 6 mo. CD $12,708.40, 12 mo. CD #1 $39,198.74, 12 mo. CD #2 $33,283.82.


-P. Tracey spoke with Licari Larson and told them we will proceed with having them do our taxes. He would like to have them done on time this year with no extensions. Terri indicated she will work to get this done, but she will need all info by April 15 to complete by May 15 (Corporate Tax Deadline). He will work with Jodi Kehtel in trying to achieve this.

-P. Tracey extended his thanks to all who helped to make Twig Days a success.


3.  Rink Director Report

-T. Haller received a thank you letter from Brian Dougherty for the allowing them to use the rinks for Super Bowl Sunday.
-Reminder that coaches from each team must be on the ice for all Mite 1 tournaments. A general warning was sent by Pete Hill, but it was confirmed that we are in compliance.

4.  Equipment Report

-It was reported that jerseys are continuing to deteriorate. D. Couture will be going to K1 to talk to the owner this week.


-4 sets of blockers and catchers ended up being purchased.


-There are sets of equipment loaned out that still have not been returned from past seasons. D. Couture will be working to contact them to get them back. He will provide his successor a full inventory listing and status of all equipment.


-It was recommended that there be a year long drop box for people to give equipment no longer needed that others could take or be given out at registration

. 

5.  Equipment Maintenance

-The tanks on the zamboni are still leaking. It will be addressed in the off season.


-The springs were replaced on the zamboni. Anyone who uses it must be trained. Training must also be provided on the skate sharpener. 

6.  Tournament Director

-J. Greer questioned what should be done with the Hermantown tournament fees. They did not participate in the rescheduled Mite tournament. The group agreed that they should be refunded. 


-Reminder that Grand Lake Fire Dept should be notified when tournaments are rescheduled. 


7.  Fundraising


-B. Shouts reported that $90 came in for chuck a puck on Twig Days. It was recommended that it be deposited into the general fund.


-B. Shouts will be getting the Association picture from Jodi Kehtel, then sending thank yous to sponsors. 

8.  Concession Report


-Jodi Kehtel reported that costs are up for the concession. 


-$660 was made in concessions last year. $659 was made this year.


-Mite 1 tournament made $ 856.47. Last year $917 was made.


-$24 was donated by Sam’s Club for Twig Days. Chairs were purchased for the dance drawings. Lynette


 Haller was reimbursed approximately $200 for the prizes. Using a limited number of tickets for games was


 recommended for next year. It was also recommended that there be more outside activities for people to


 participate in. There could also be ctivities Friday night since so many people are here for set


 up anyway.


-Checking is $ 2,553.30 with several bills still outstanding to be paid.

9.  Old Business


-No old business to cover.
10.  New Business


-Brenda has 2 signed books that can be used in the banquet rink rat drawings. 


-B. Shouts recommended giving out plaques with bars that could be added for each year in the Association.


 The up front cost could potentially higher. It would take some time track the historical information by


 player. It was recommended that single year plaques be purchased instead. J. Greer will look into this and


 try to keep the costs under $250.   


-A $200 deposit needs to be sent to the Shriner’s building to reserve it for Thursday, 3/26. 


-The group agreed that pizza, salads, cookies will be served at the banquet.


-Rink rat hours need to be turned in by the end of the month to be eligible for shirts.


-M. Zupetz has picked up the hockey sticks for the banquet.
-Booster Club members will be invited to the banquet rather than having an end of the year social. They will be recognized at the beginning of the meeting. 


-Kevon Foulton needs pictures for the annual DVD. He would prefer receiving them on a CD. He will need


 a couple weeks to put it together. 


-Jodi Kehtel will pick up a knee hockey game for each team drawing and bike for Association drawing.


-Awards for 1st goal and hat trick need to be purchased. A puck is given for 1st goal. Certificates were given


 for hat tricks in the past. D. Couture recommended MN Hockey patches. 


11. Adjourn

-P. Johnson motioned to adjourn the meeting. J. Greer seconded. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:47 p.m.

